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Thanks for your email Caroline. We remain committed to engaging with you and working through the
outstanding points between parties regarding viability, with a view to reaching agreement on those
points. I am aware that Nigel has also been in contact with Rapleys on this point. We will be in touch
as soon as possible to set up a meeting at which we can continue to work through the outstanding
points between us.

Hannah Leary
Planning Director

Direct: 0207 446 6843
Mobile: 07824359072 (E
==

bartonwillmore.co.uk
7 Soho Square, London, W1D 3QB

Consider the environment, do you really need to print this email?

The information contained in this email (and any attachments) is confidential and may be privileged. It may only be read, copied and used only by the
addressee. Barton Willmore, now Stantec, accepts no liability for any subsequent alterations or additions incorporated by the addressee or a third
party to the body text of this email or any attachments. We accept no responsibility for staff non-compliance with our IT Acceptable Use Policy.

From: Caroline Ford <Caroline.Ford@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

Sent: 24 January 2023 13:21

To: Hannah Leary <Hannah.Leary@bartonwillmore.co.uk>

Cc: Andrew Thompson <Andrew.Thompson@ Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: 21/01630/0UT - Firethorn at NW Bicester

Hannah,

The report for the above is currently being finalised with a view to reporting it to
Planning Committee on the oth February 2023 (we note the intention to appeal in
this context but of course we await to hear whether an appeal will be lodged prior to
the Committee meeting).

As mentioned within my email of the 16 January 2023, can | check if we can make
some progress towards moving forward the position with regard to viability? As
mentioned, | do think that this would be helpful in showing that the position has
moved forward, showing the negotiations are ongoing and that there is willing to
reach agreement. | would be grateful for an update.

| look forward to hearing from you. | must stress that this is provided without
prejudice.

Kind regards
Caroline

Caroline Ford BA. (Hons) MA MRTPI
Team Leader — South Area Major Projects Team
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Development Management Division
Communities Directorate

Cherwell District Council

Tel: 01295 221823

Email: caroline.ford@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
Web: www.cherwell.gov.uk

Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil
Follow us on Twitter @Cherwellcouncil

My usual working hours are: Monday to Friday, 09:00am to 17:15pm.

Planning and Development services can be contacted as follows: Development
Management - planning@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Building Control -

building.control@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Planning Policy - planning.policy@cherwell-

dc.gov.uk; Conservation - design.conservation@cherwell-dc.gov.uk. For the latest
information on Planning and Development please visit www.cherwell.gov.uk

Attention: This email (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally
privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the
intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer
software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage you may sustain due to such viruses. It
would be best if you conducted your own virus checks before opening the email (and any
attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the content of this email represents only the sender's views. It
does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of
action.
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